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December 13, 2018 
Mr. Yves Matton 
Rally Director 
Federation Internationale de l'Automobile 
Place de la Concorde, Paris, France 
 
Re: Rally rule clarification 
 
Dear Mr. Matton, 
 
Your colleague Mr. Peter Bayer, Secretary General for Sport, suggested that I contact you regarding 
additional information related to a query he has provided an answer for. 
 
I wrote Mr. Bayer last week in regard to a competitor “cutting” a stage during Rally Jamaica 2018, held 
on December 1 & 2, 2018. The letter to Mr. Bayer, and his subsequent reply which included a Stewards 
Decision, are attached for your reference. 
 
Mr. Bayer has quite clearly answered my initial questions, including citing the relevant Article. 
However, I seek further clarity and would sincerely appreciate your guidance with the following 
queries. 
 

1. What constitutes an allowable “cut” of a stage corner? This question is asked because of a 
reference within the Stewards Decision to a “big cut” which Driver Mr. Meeks indicated was his 
intention as was the case in previous years. 

2. Is there a guide for the amount of “cut” that is allowed on a stage corner? E.g. Two wheels off, 
four wheels off, car width off? 

 
I seek clarification as I would like to be able to provide information of clear definition of what is, and is 
not allowed. 
  
Your assistance in this matter is greatly appreciated. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
Stephen Gunter 
Chairman 


